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CITY OF NEWPORT BEACH

Board of Library Trustees Minutes 

Regular Meeting

November 17, 2009 – 5:00pm



















CONVENED AT 5:14pm

CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL
Trustees Present:


Karen Clark, Chairing the meeting







Kathleen Peterson







Lynn Crutchley







Stephanie Murguia








Theresa Chase (arrived at 5:26)
Staff Present:



Cynthia Cowell, Library Services Director







Tina Watson, Office Assistant

PUBLIC PRESENT / COMMENTS - None.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
It was motioned, seconded and passed (Trustee Crutchley/Trustee Murguia) to approve meeting minutes from the Regular Board Meeting of October 20, 2009.   Motion carried by acclamation. 
It was motioned, seconded and passed (Trustee Peterson/Trustee Crutchley) to approve meeting minutes from the Study Session of November 3, 2009.   Motion carried by acclamation. 
ACTION ITEMS
City of Newport Beach / Library Services Furlough 
Library Services Director Cynthia Cowell reviewed the City Council approved City closure dates and the proposed Library closure beginning Thursday, December 24, 2009 from 1:00 p.m. thru Friday, January 1, 2010.   Due dates for programs and staff assignments will not be affected by this closure as due dates have been made to accommodate this closure.  Staff with accrued leave would be able to choose using accrued flex leave or taking leave without pay.   A calendar showing the closure dates and the three days that one staff member would be needed for four hours each day to empty Library materials from the book drops at the four branch locations and Newport Coast Community Center was reviewed and discussed.   The Library will open and resume full public service on Saturday, January 2 and Sunday, January 3.   

It was motioned, seconded and passed (Trustee Peterson/Trustee Crutchley) to approve closing all Library locations from Thursday, December 24, 2009 from 1:00 p.m. thru Friday, January 1, 2010.  Motion carried by acclamation  
DISCUSSION ITEMS
Corona del Mar Update
Library Services Director Cynthia Cowell reported that the only complaint received has been that the Corona del Mar Branch has had reports of rats in the parking lot and staff is working on resolving this.  The Library has received approval to hire a vendor to paint the outside of the branch building on December 7, 2009.  
City Hall Update

A Civic Center Planning meeting will be held in the Conference Room in the City Yard Administrative Building at 1:00 p.m. on Monday, November 23, 2009 to discuss the bridge between the Central Library and the Civic Center.   All Board of Library Trustees were invited to attend.  The City Arts Commissioners are scheduled that same day from 3:00 to 4:00 p.m. to review inclusion of public art at the Civic Center.  Cynthia attended the City Council Meeting on Tuesday, November 10, 2009 in which the size of the proposed Civic Center community room was discussed.  City Council discussed combining the City Council chamber and a joint use community room in the Civic Center.   Discussion proceeded on the frequent use of the Central Library’s Friends Meeting Room for Library programming, City meetings, and Foundation events, as well as requests for use by outside groups.  
Communications 

Customer Comments – Reviewed and discussed. 
Monthly Reports

Library Activities – The Friends of the Library Bookstore has their highest grossing month in October of $23,000.  The database cost per transaction totals and how they are calculated were discussed.  Trustees asked to review the database usage more than once per year, and to calculate cost per number of users and use on each database.  
Financial Report – Reviewed and discussed.  
Board of Trustees’ Monitoring List – Reviewed.
Library Services Director Report – Library Services Director Cynthia Cowell gave an update on the Library Reorganizational Plan with the Director of Finance, Human Resources Manager and City Manager, including plans for filling positions that will be available due to retirements.   
On Friday, November 13, the City Manager Dave Kiff came to the Central Library to learn how the Library operates and worked directly with staff in several areas of Library operation from ordering materials to shelving and check out.  

As reported in the last Board meeting the Library Admin Services off-site meeting was discussed.    

Cynthia reviewed the slate of Orange County chefs and details of the 2010 “What’s Cooking at the Library” series which will begin on Tuesday, January 19, 2010.  Attendance is limited and signups are through the City Recreation Department.
Trustees Reports

Library Foundation Liaison – None.
Friends of the Library Liaison – None.
DSLS Liaison – None.
Other Items of Interest – None.
Future Agenda Items – 
The Board agreed to cancel the Tuesday, December 1, 2009 Study Session, and to hold the Tuesday, December 15, 2009 Regular Meeting and the Tuesday, January 5, 2009 Study Session.  
A Critical Review of Online Database Resources & Services and Database Usage Report will be reviewed at the Tuesday, December 15, 2010 Regular Meeting and again in May or July 2010.
ADJOURNMENT – 6:25pm
Submitted by:
_________________________________________________
Trustee Kathleen Peterson, Secretary
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